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Brussels, 7 June 2004
RELEX-K.4/AK/MDH REG. D(2004) 514734
REP. D(2004)
Annex VM 150/04
MEMO FOR THE ATTENTION OF OFFICIALS POSTED OUTSIDE THE EU
Subject:
Education allowances (advances – applications for reimbursement)
You are invited to read the new rules on advances on education costs and on applications for reimbursement. This memo replaces memo RE.K.2 No 130262 of 18 December 2002.
To streamline the processing of education allowance files, requests for advances are normally granted once a year for the whole of the annual costs.
Save in exceptional circumstances, an advance is justified only where the full annual costs exceed half the official’s basic monthly salary and where the payment deadlines justify the advance.
The official must substantiate the advance within 6 months of the date on which it was received by sending to DG RELEX/K.4 the original invoices certified by the educational establishment and proof of payment of the full annual costs. 

You are reminded that advances on education costs will only be granted if the file for the previous academic year (school attendance certificates and any advances) is in order and on the basis of itemised, personalised pro-forma invoices issued by the educational establishment.
Applications for reimbursement of education costs already paid by the official and for which no advance was received should be submitted on a quarterly, six-monthly or annual basis only.
These rules apply as of 1 July 2004.
Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.
Christian Falkowski
“signed”
Copies:


Ms
Merla


Mr
Huber
European Commission, B-1049 Brussels - Belgium. Telephone: (32-2) 299 11 11.
Office: N-105 06/040. Telephone: direct line (32-2) 299.09.84. Fax: (32-2) 296.96.11
E-mail: andrea.knott@cec.eu.int
